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SGS-9, Action item 7

Submitted by  BAM after consultation with ISO

The Powertech wording concerning the Powertech-Report does not meet the concerns raised by BAM or ISO.

The described results made by Powertech show just, that two tested designs that have been approved to former regulations have not met at least one of the proposed new test requirements. This might be caused by a lower level of requirements or by a not comparable testing procedures due to the unavoidable differences between different test houses. 
However, the question is, who can confirm that  a new design is proper for use just based on an expensive test which has to be performed with a single specimen? 

BAM’s experience shows that especially cycle load tests (this includes gas cycling tests) scatters enormously. And sometimes there is a single result from a surveyed lot which is less than 1/10 of the mean value of a set of tests. 

Being aware of the problem, it seems clear that it cannot be solved by a single test. Therefore, it is  important, to compare results from gaseous cycle and sustained load tests with hydraulic cycle and creep rupture tests.

This can be done by an extensive use of NDT (in future) or comparable test parameters to failure.

There are no concerns against the implemented gaseous cycle test. There are just some doubts concerning the confidence on a single test result which does not go to the expected maximum number of filling cycles when in parallel there is not defined interaction with the results of hydraulic tests.
Generally speaking, the whole concept of demonstration of robustness against certain loads without failure and then interrupting the test before failure looks very old fashioned and does not meet BAM’s  idea of a sufficient (more or less probabilistic) assessment of safety; all of this  based on cycle tests which are in most cases without any indication to the operational safety of type IV cylinders but are very important for Type III cylinder assessment. 
For all the above reasons, we recommend that`

The reference to the Powertech report be removed
A foot note be added indicating: The Powertech testing was performed on a very limited number of containers. Readers should be aware that it is not possible to draw firm conclusions on the suitability of the test methods and the safety of the wide range of possible design concepts of containers based on this limited testing.  

